DRAFT MINUTES
Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Date and Time:
Tuesday. October 17, 2017, 6:47 P.M.
Meeting Location:
Dining Room, 5 Broad St.
Members Present:
James Shea, Bob Callahan, Chris Burke, Amy Everitt
Absent:
Leslie Tuttle
Clerk:
Kathleen Fitzgerald
Meeting Called to Order
Bob Callahan calls the meeting to order at 6:47 P.M. 

New Business
Approval of Minutes of the meeting on September 19, 2017.   James Shea moves to approve with one minor change, seconded by Chris Burke and unanimously passes.
First on the Agenda:

Ken McKay.  Mr. McKay submitted an application for a gathering on the Salem Common on December 10, 2017.  He advised that he has been dealing with Joe Candelaria on this and was told by Joe Candelaria that he had to appear before the Park & Rec. Board regarding the permit and wanted to know what the issue was.
He stated that this was a gathering of a group of people sworn to uphold and defend the Constitution.  This gathering of people will be dealing with the history of the first militia to muster in the United States.  He also stated that there would be amplification.
Bob Callahan stated that the Park & Recreation Department has the authority to issue permits especially when amplification is involved.  Mr. McKay stated that he took issue with that and also took issue with the fee involved.  Mr. McKay cited case law dealing with this.  Bob Callahan stated numerous times that this is America and that anyone has the right to gather on any street or any sidewalk and has the right to assemble at any time.  He also stated that the Park & Rec. Department did not have to issue a permit and if they did not issue a permit that the group was subject to the laws of the Federal government.  He advised that if it turned in to something beyond what Mr. McKay expected that he would face the consequences.  Mr. Callahan also advised that the Salem Common was public space and if the group disturbed the peace or did anything out of the ordinary that they would not have the blessing of the Park & Rec. Department.
Mr. McKay argued again and again about the permit and fee and asked if the street preachers in Salem had to come before the Board.  Trish O’Brien advised Mr. McKay that the Park & Rec. Department did not control the streets, but they did have the authority to issue permits for park land.

Mr. McKay was advised that the Board wanted him to run an event where he was comfortable and where the Board was comfortable.  Mr. McKay advised that he had been going back and forth with Joe Candelaria for over a month on these issues.  James Callahan stated that that was the reason why he was coming before the Board.  He stated that that Mr. McKay now knew what the Board was looking for and the Board now knew what Mr. McKay was looking for.

Chris Burke stated that the Board needed to go through all the steps to see if there was a problem with the event and if the issue was the fee, the Board could take a vote or have the City Solicitor look into it.  
He stated that they would be willing to follow the City Solicitor’s decision.  He did state that they would consider waiving the fee, but did not want to do so under duress and stated that the Board needed to find out if they even had the right to charge a fee for this event.
James Shea asked Mr. McKay why since he lived in Beverly, were they gathering in Salem.  Mr. McKay advised that in 1636 it was ordered to establish a militia for the common defense and it was gathered on the Salem Common and that’s where this gathering should be.

Bob Callahan suggested that the Board table the issue and bring it to the City Solicitor.  James Callahan makes a motion to table it and it is seconded by Chris Burke.

Mr. McKay questioned when it will come up again and was advised that it would be at the next meeting on November 21, 2017.
Superintendents’ Report and Project Updates.
Trish advised that the concrete flooring was now complete.  The contractor came back to adjust the edges so they no longer can be pulled up.  Trish signed off on final payment.  She advised that Joe Candelaria was working on Collins Cover and it looked fabulous.  The brush at McGlew has been cleared and it looks great.  There was discussion about planting ivy and since there was some money left, Trish put in a request to purchase ivy.  There was also discussion about sending a letter to the abutters concerning illegal dumping.

Trish advised that the Lafayette Street Park was coming along.
Trish stated that she did not have the revenue reports for September.  Bob Callahan requested that she make sure that the reports are received on time.  Trish stated that there had been a change in the finance office and that she thought the reports would now be timely.

CPA Projects was next discussed.  Trish advised that the Board needed to start thinking about any projects they might need to apply for, and although not due until January 2018, any suggestions would be welcomed.
Amy Everitt inquired about the pool at Forest River.  Trish advised that the first bid for design was out and that this was a priority for the City.

Leslie Tuttle’s resignation was discussed.  Trish stated that Leslie had advised the Mayor of her resignation and that the Mayor would be appointing a new Board member.  On that note, Trish inquired whether the Park & Rec. needed a member on the CPC Board.  Chris Burke advised that he would do it.  There was discussion about waiting until new Board member was appointed by the Mayor but it was decided unanimously that an experienced Park & Rec Board member was preferable.

James Shea makes a motion to appoint Chris Burke to the CPC Board, seconded by Amy Everitt and passes unanimously.

New Business:
Furlong Park.  Anne Sterling, Friends of Furlong Park Associates could not attend the meeting due to a prior commitment, but wanted to be sure to share with the Board her concerns about traffic and safety concerning Juniper Point.  She suggested that the Board attend relevant Planning Board meetings and to work the neighborhood group regarding variances to erect this structure.  Bob Callahan stated that the ultimate decision is with the City Solicitor and that once it is determined if this concerns park land, the Park and Rec would have control, but a determination has to be made first.  Bob Callahan suggested that the Board monitor the situation and act as a liaison until it could take a stance on specific issues.
Councilman Jerry Ryan was present and expressed his concerns also. 
Willow Trees.  There was a discussion about an arborist to help with the trees in the Willows.  Ben Staples, an ISA Board certified Master Arborist from Cicoria Tree Service sent an email to Chris Burke with his observations and recommendations.
There was a lengthy discussion concerning the beech tree near the Clam Shack, which is the oldest tree in Salem.  It was suggested that the Board should focus on soil aeration instead of pruning and the Board was advised that there are champion trees in the Willows that need attention quickly.  There was some discussion on the ventilation from the Clam Shack causing the damage and it was suggested that the vendor of the Clam Shack be called and asked to change the direction of the ventilation system
Chris Burke recommended that the aeration and compost of wood chips be done and recommended using Seven Thousand and 00/100 Dollars ($7,000.00) of Park & Rec. money for that.
Sean McCrea was present at this discussion and was asked who was in charge of the trees in the City.  He stated that it depended on where the tree was.   He suggested that a couple of more estimates should be sought concerning recommended treatment of the distressed trees and Bob Callahan suggested Trish work with Sean on this.  James Shea stated that from his observation there is a very special tree in trouble and wanted to know why the Board could not move forward to get whatever needs to be done to save this tree and to deal with the other trees later.  Trish stated that if it was under Ten Thousand and 00/100 Dollars ($10,000.00) there was not issue.  If it was over Fifty Thousand and 00/100 Dollars ($50,000.00) it would have to go out to bid.
Sean will contact Ben Styles to get a better idea of cost of this project and how many trees would be involved.

Annual Auction.  Bob Callahan stated he would like to make a motion that the Park & Rec. donate a season’s pass as it had done in the past.  Chris Burke seconded it and it passed unanimously.

Gallows Hill.  There was discussion about building a house on a lot on Bemis Street and the confusion involved getting to other lots.  Bob Callahan advised that Bemis Street in considered part of the park.  Discussion went on about selling the lot in question and the litigation that has been ongoing.
A motion to adjourn is made and unanimously passes.
The meeting ended at 8:07 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Fitzgerald, Clerk
*Subsequent to the meeting, Trish O’Brien spoke with Beth Rennard regarding fees brought up by Mr. McKay. It was determined that we are allowed to charge for usage as stated in the city ordinance in the City of Salem Manual.  The Committee chose to approve Mr. McKay’s event and waive the fee per the request of Kim Emerling, City of Salem Veteran Agent.
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